FINAL MINUTES
Salem Parks and Recreation Commission

Minutes of Meeting

Date and Time:
Tuesday, December 18, 2018 at 6:50 P.M.
Meeting Location:
Dining Room, 401 Bridge St.
Members Present:
James Shea, Bob Callahan, Amy Everitt, Deb Amaral, Chris Burke


Also Present:
Trish O’Brien

Clerk:
Kathleen Fitzgerald
Meeting Called to Order
James Shea calls the meeting to order at 6:50 P.M. 

New Business
Approval of Minutes of the meeting on October 16, 2018.   Chris Burke moves to approve, seconded by Deb Amaral and unanimously passes.
First on the Agenda:

Hope Watt-Bucci, North Shore Pride, Inc. – Requesting the use of the Salem Common on June 22, 2019 for the North Shore Pride festival.  This is its 8th year.  Hope advised that licensing approval has been received and approval from the Salem Police Department has been received for the parade route.  There will be no more than 95 vendors and there will be a beer and cocktail tent as in the past with a corral so there will be no drinks outside of the tent.  Port-a-potties will also be in place.
James Shea asked if there have been any concerns in the past and Trish advised there have been no concerns.

Bob Callahan makes a motion to approve the event, seconded by Amy Everitt and passes unanimously.
Next:

Ian Cannon, Salem Jazz and Soul Festival --  Ian introduced Nancy Pearce who is new to the organization.  The request is being made for the event to take place on August 17 and 18, 2019 at the Salem Willows utilizing the band shell and pavilions   The event will run from 11:00 A.M. to 7:00 P.M. on Saturday and Sunday with set-up at 6:00 A.M. and break-down at 9:00 P.M. A request was made for an extension on Sunday evening to get the equipment out.  There will be live music, a beer pavilion and approximately 40 vendors selling handmade items.  There will also be a 40x20 education tent and a pop-up tent selling Salem Jazz and Soul Festival merchandise.
Bob Callahan wanted Mr. Cannon to elaborate on the parking issues that arose last year at the Festival where approximately 20 vehicles were allowed access through the gate.  Mr. Cannon stated that the vehicles had handicap stickers and the Police Department issued the order to allow them in.  Mr. Callahan was concerned that the event coordinators went over the heads of the Park & Rec. Department and went directly to the Police Department concerning the parking issues.  He stated that there was a safety issue involving children in the area.  Mr. Callahan asked Mr. Cannon if the Police Department was advised that the Festival did not have permission to allow the extra 20 cars through the gate.  Mr. Cannon advised that the police allowed them in to get closer to the area.  He apologized that this happened and advised that a plan was in place so this did not happen again and that he was working with Joe Candelaria and Trish O’Brien on this. Mr. Callahan asked who used the metered parking since they were not available to those with handicap stickers and was advised that they were used by band people playing or coming in.  Mr. Callahan asked who was more important, band people or handicapped people.  He stressed that if 20 spaces were allotted to vehicles with handicap stickers, they should be restricted to handicapped only.
James Shea advised that if this happened again, the cars would be towed.  He then asked about the donations to be made to the Salem High School jazz band.  Mr. Cannon advised that 3 band members were sent to Jazz Band camp at Salem State University which cost $3,500.00.  They were chosen at the recommendation of the band directors.  They were from Salem High School and the North Shore Jazz Project All Stars.
Chris Burke stated that he felt the Salem schools should get an extra benefit for the students there and that the Board looked for the Salem Jazz & Soul Festival to do something extra for Salem kids.
Amy Everitt asked if there were any issues last year with break-down at 10:30 P.M. on Sunday and Trish O’Brien advised the time was backed up at 10;00 P.M.  Bob Callahan asked if there were any complaints and Trish advised no.
Chris Burke makes a motion to approve the event and Amy Everitt seconds and Bob Callahan asks for an amendment to have 20 spaces restricted to handicap parking and the motion passes.

Next:
Chrissy Kenney, HAWC – This is a request is for an event on April 28, 2019 starting at the Salem Common.  Pre-walk festivities and registration to begin at 10:30 A.M and the event should conclude around 2:00 P.M.
Bob Callahan makes a motion to approve, seconded y Amy Everitt and passes unanimously.

Trish asks Ms. Kenney if the route will be the same and was advised that it will be.

Not on the Agenda, but present at the meeting:

Becky Kristy, New Year’s Day Ocean Dip --  The event to take place at Winter Island using the boat ramp.  This is the 9th year. The event will start around 10:00 A.M. and conclude by 1:00 P.M.  Proceeds from this will benefit the food pantry.  She stated she was in the process of getting a police detail.

James Shea thanked Ms. Kristy for doing this event and she advised the Board that this would be her last year.

Amy Everitt makes a motion to approve, Chris Burke seconds and it passes unanimously, 
Superintendents’ Report
James Shea asked if anything jumped out on the financials.  Bob Callahan stated that the golf course wasn’t good, but weather was an issue.

Deb Amaral questioned $50,000.00 transferred out of the Witch House account and Trish advised that $25,000.00 was for design services for the switch at Naumkeag and Pioneer Village.
Old Business:

Trish advised that she wanted to follow up on school usage and what the schools charge for use of the gyms.  She had a sample bill from last year in the amount of $3,000.00.  She advised the Board that when she took over the fields needed to be in better condition and prioritized the fields that the high school use, including Mack Park which needed a lot of work and a ton of materials.
James Shea asked Trish if she planned to meet with someone and say “stop sending us a bill”.  Trish advised that they charge us when there are weekend games and there is not normally a janitor there.  It was questioned why we spent a substantial amount of money to fix the fields so the kids could play, and then receive a bill for janitorial services.  The thought was we should not have to pay a bill for these services.
Deb Amaral asked if this was mentioned to the Chair of the School Committee, Kristin Scheffer and Trish advised that at the last meeting it was suggested that the Board draft a letter to James Fleming.

Bob Callahan suggested holding on to the bills until the end of the year and then writing them off.

New Business:

There was a lengthy discussion concerning the golf course.  Design services going out to bid in January.  A meeting was held with Tom Watkins from the Engineering Department regarding specs.  Boring and testing needs to be done for all areas because of the concern have more exact specs when it goes out to bid.

James Shea asked how much money was approved and that the key is how much it will cost to do the borings for this and Trish advised $40,000.00.  Bob Callahan expressed concern that all the money approved for this would be spent on studies. James Shea then stated that the project needs to keep moving but that it wild be nice to know how much it is to bore the holes.  Trish O’Brien advised that she had a meeting with the Mayor tomorrow and that she had been advised by the engineering Department that they needed to dig four feet down.

CPA – Chris Burke spoke about the project at Ft. Lee with trees and advised that they were thinking about putting up a temporary plaque to let people know what they were doing.  James Shea agreed it was a good idea.  Chris stated that he was disappointed at the last City Council Meeting when Councilman McCarthy put in an Order at the last minute to remove a Park & rec member from the Commission.  It was stated that the reason was that the Park & Rec Department has jurisdiction over trees so why should the Committee be part of that.  Chris suggested we should push for donations for trees in the park without being on the Committee and that we should have our own tree fund and that we probably would do better on our own.
The Willows – There was discussion about upgrading the parking lots and parking for the Yacht Club.
Weddings – Trish O’Brien advised she had received a request for a wedding utilizing the open fields and band stand at the Willows for 200 people on a Sunday in June and questioned if we wanted to be in the wedding business.  Her concern was the size of the wedding and timing of the event.  James Shea stated he would not be in favor of that.  Chris Burke suggested an alternative venue would be Winter Island, but Trish O’Brien advised that was camping season and that the function room would not handle 300 people.

Forest River – Bob Callahan advised that the changes at Forest River came out beautifully.  He stated that there were many benches and not enough picnic tables and suggested people could make donations for them   Trish O’Brien advised that everything was online regarding donations.

Next meeting – Tuesday, January 15, 2019.

A motion to adjourn is made by Bob Callahan, seconded by Chris Burke and unanimously passes.

The meeting ended at 7:45 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted, 
Kathleen Fitzgerald, Clerk
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